
 

 

 

 

AT A COUNTY COMMISSION HELD FOR PENDLETON COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA, AT 

THE COURTHOUSE, ON TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 18, 2025 AT 9:00 A.M. 

 

 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:  CARL HEVENER, ROGER DAHMER AND JIMMIE 

BENNETT 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: ELISE WHITE, COUNTY CLERK; KAREN PITSENBARGER, 

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR; RICK GILLESPIE, EMERGENCY SERVICES 

COORDINATOR; DIANA MITCHELL, 911 DIRECTOR; STEPHEN SMOOT, THE 

PENDLETON TIMES; ANNIE HUMES, CVB INTERIM DIRECTOR, JENNIFER TAYLOR-

IDE 

 

 

Commissioner Dahmer led those present in prayer.  Commissioner Hevener called the meeting to 

order. 

 

Commissioner Dahmer motioned to add Letter of Opposition to Spruce Knob renaming to the agenda.  

Motion was unanimously approved. 

 

 

This being a day set for the Commission to meet as Board of Review and Equalization of 

Pendleton County, for the purpose of reviewing and equalizing the assessment of said Pendleton 

County as returned by the Assessor thereof, the Commission met as such. 

 

No appointments being scheduled for this date before the board, it was adjourned sine die on 

motion of Commissioner Dahmer. 

 

 

Minutes of the February 4, 2025 meeting and the February 6 & 12, 2025 Board of Review meetings, 

on motion of Commissioner Dahmer, were unanimously approved. 

 

 

Maintenance:        

 

Clinton Hedrick Community Building (CHCB) – Drainage problem has been resolved. 

 

One of the breaker panels at the Pendleton County Community Building (PCCB) needs replacing. 

 

 

Diana Mitchell, 911 Director, reported that they have been extremely busy at the 911 center. 

 

 

Rick Gillespie, Emergency Management Coordinator, mentioned he had talked with WV Senator 

Robbie Morris regarding the dangerous road issues on Allegheny Mountain.  Senator Morris has 

presented those issues to the Director of the Department of Transportation. 

 

Mr. Gillespie also mentioned that the Elk Mountain traffic camera installation is currently on hold.  

Mon Power is still working on various power outages in the County and elsewhere and are unable to 

install the utility poles at this time. 

 

 

The Courthouse Annex bids are scheduled to be opened today at 1:30 p.m. 

 

 

Kim Kline sent a letter of interest for the open position on the Board of Health.  On motion of 

Commissioner Bennett, vote unanimous, Ms. Kline was appointed to fill the position. 

 

 



Elise White, County Clerk, presented to the Commission budget revisions for department line items; 

E911 and General County.  On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, all budget revisions were 

unanimously approved. 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 



Jennifer Taylor-Ide informed the Commission about Senate Bill 439 that would significantly change 

the way wind turbines are taxed if passed.  She also inquired if the wind turbine company had 

expressed interest in talking with the Commission.  Commissioner Hevener replied that they have but 

are not ready to officially talk with the Commission at this date.  The company is waiting on other 

information before doing so. 

 

 

A letter of opposition to House Concurrent Resolution #33 to rename Spruce Knob was read by 

Commissioner Dahmer.  On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, the letter was unanimously approved.  

It was recommended to send the letter to all of the sponsors of the resolution in addition to Delegate 

Ward and Senators Morris and Hamilton. 

 

 

On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, Chrystal Winegard was approved as a full-time 

employee in the County Clerk’s Office. 

 

 

The Commission reviewed the January employee timesheets. 

 

 

On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the Commission went into Executive Session at 

9:43 a.m. for a personnel issue.  The Commission adjourned out of Executive Session at 9:50 a.m. 

 

No decisions were taken in Executive Session. 

 

 

The following appointments of administrators, executors, etc., done by the clerk in vacation of the 

Commission, were this day presented to the Commission, approved on motion of Commissioner  

Bennett, and unanimously confirmed. 

 

 

 



The following settlements of accounts were this day presented to the Commission and approved on 

motion of Commissioner Bennett, and unanimously confirmed: 

 

 

Benjamin W. Heavner, Executor of the Estate of Earl B. Bible, deceased; Affidavit and 

Waiver of Final Settlement 

 

 

There were no exonerations. 

 

 

ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF: 

 

 

GENERAL COUNTY FUND:  Check Nos. 35548 – 35577  $51,283.84 

 

911 FUND:     Check Nos. 4395 – 4399  $3,826.14 

 

HOME CONFINEMENT FUND:  Check Nos. 351 – 354   $709.30 

 

CLINTON HEDRICK CB FUND:  Check Nos. 1178 – 1179  $100.43 

 

PENDLETON CO COMM BLDG FUND: Check No. 1267   $283.08 

 

 

 

The County Commissioners worked on the budget for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2026.  Elected 

Officials presented and discussed their budget requests with the Commission.  The Commission 

reviewed and discussed budgets for other departments. 

 

 

The Commission recessed at 12:20 p.m. 

 

 

The County Commission reconvened at 1:30 p.m. for the purpose of opening bids for the Courthouse 

Annex. 

 

Present: Commissioner Carl Hevener; Commissioner Roger Dahmer; Commissioner Jimmie Bennett; 

County Administrator Karen Pitsenbarger; County Clerk Elise White; Emergency Services 

Coordinator Rick Gillespie; Scott McConnell, Clerk of Works; Jeff Bowers, Building Commission; 

Kim Ruddle, Region 8; David Snider, Omni Associates; Caitlyn Freeland, Omni Associates; Robert 

Poling, Highpoint; Josh Baldwin, Lantz Construction; Chris Weaver, Lantz Construction 

 

 

Two bids were received for the Courthouse Annex.  David Snider, Omni Associates opened the bids.  

Both bids contained the West Virginia Contractor’s License and Bid Bond, as required by the bidding 

documents. 

 

The proposed bid from Highpoint was in the amount of $5,235,400.  The proposed bid from Lantz 

Construction was in the amount of $4,969,000.  Being the lowest bid on the table, Lantz Construction 

was awarded the project. 

 

A meeting was scheduled for Thursday afternoon with Mr. Snider, Scott McConnell, Commissioners 

and Lantz Construction to review plans and scope of work. 

 

 

On motion of Commissioner Bennett, vote unanimous, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

ORDERED THAT COMMISSION DO ADJOURN ON MOTION OF COMMISSIONER BENNETT, 

VOTE UNANIMOUS, UNTIL TUESDAY, MARCH 4, 2025. 

 

 

 



 _______________________________ 

                                                                             President 


